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Resolution of Recognition

#HCSStrongerTogether Award
WHEREAS, the function of a Board of Education is to strive for excellence in all phases of educational programs, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education deems it fitting and proper that significant awards and honors be recognized by the Board, and;

WHEREAS, the Hardin County Board of Education believes in work ethic and the ability of students, staff and community members dedicating themselves totally to education of our next generation of leaders, and;

WHEREAS, the district’s theme for the 2018-19 school year is #HCSStrongerTogether and the Hardin County Board of Education believes in these characteristics so greatly that it will recognize HCS students & staff and Hardin County community members at its regularly scheduled meeting each month during the school year with the #HCSStrongerTogether Award;

BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED THAT the Hardin County Board of Education, in a regular meeting on March 21, 2019 does hereby recognize the following for earning the #HCSStrongerTogether Award for March 2019:

· The North Hardin High School JROTC Cadets are in charge of planning, organizing and running the annual Sgt. Maj. Paul Gray JROTC Memorial Invitational.  Sixty cadets run this large JROTC meet. Sixty-six schools attended this year from Kentucky, Michigan, Ohio, Tennessee and Indiana. The NHHS cadets planned everything from school setup and cleanup, parking, registration, drill competitions, robotics, academic competitions, hospitality, schedules and scoring.  Senior cadets ensure teams stay on schedule, the judges have the required equipment, the results are graded and that their subordinate cadets complete their assignments and missions.  This year’s senior cadets completed this mission flawlessly and received many compliments from instructors from the visiting schools. 

· Diana Jacobi, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent, is retiring on March 31, 2019 after more than 25 years of service to the district.    She has served four superintendents in that time.  She also gained an incredible amount of institutional knowledge about the district.  She knows the HCS Policy and Procedure Manual like the back of her hand.  Her patience with those who call the Superintendent’s Office seeking assistance is impeccable.  She has brought many Board of Education members, principals and directors up to speed and shared information about successful and not-so-successful endeavors before their service to the district begins.  She works beyond the hours of the clock to ensure the Superintendent’s Office is ready to host its next event or that a school has what it needs to help children succeed.  Although she doesn’t work daily with children, the students of this district are at advantage because of Mrs. Jacobi’s determination and never-quit attitude.  We will miss Mrs. Jacobi and every ounce of her spunk.  We truly are #HCSStrongerTogether with Diana Jacobi. 
· The HCS Buildings and Grounds crew accepted the assignment of renovating rooms at College View and North Park Elementary for the HCS Early Learning Academy without question or reservation.  They worked diligently through the summer months to make sure the program would be ready to go for staff when it returned to work last August.  These ladies and gentlemen are extremely dedicated to the task of keeping buildings in exceptional condition.  The hours are long and strange, especially in the winter when snow removal must occur.  

· The Suzanne Dennis family supports and loves the Hardin County Schools family like it is their own.  Mrs. Dennis was a beloved, respected, admired and loved teacher at Lakewood Elementary School and taught in Hardin County Schools for 24 years and was a teacher for 37 years.  She passed away on March 13, 2017 on her way to school.  Since then her family continues to provide that same love and devotion to the students of Lakewood Elementary School. Last week, on the two-year anniversary of Mrs. Dennis’ passing, Mrs. Dennis’ family brought treats and smiles to the staff and students of Lakewood Elementary School on “Clifford Carts” – carts decorated with memorabilia from the famous book series “Clifford the Big Red Dog,” Mrs. Dennis’ favorite set of children’s books.  On a day that marks such a tragic loss, they showed their love and concern for the wonderful people at Lakewood Elementary School by reaching out to them.  Hardin County Schools will always treasure the Dennis family and will always consider them to part of its own.  
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